

Klinginsmith, Gregg <klinginsmithg@warrencor3.k12.mo.us>

School Board Notes December 14, 2023

1 message

Gregg Klinginsmith <ic-do-not-reply@warrencor3.k12.mo.us> Reply-To: klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us
To: klinginsmithg@warrencor3.k12.mo.us

Thu, Jan 11, 2024 at 8:23 PM

Hello Warren County R-III Families,

Below is the information from the January 11, 2024 Warren County R-III School Board meeting.

Retirements





Congratulations to Kevin Fowler and Trevor Hibbs on their retirements at the end of the 2023-2024 school year. Thank you for all your years of service to the children of the Warren County R-III School District.

New Hires

Congratulations and welcome to Miranda Nelson as the new payroll coordinator.

Recognitions



The board of education recognized Rebecca Boone Elementary School for being named the Warren County Record Reader's Choice Award for best school in all of Warren County. This is the third year in a row for Rebecca Boone to win this award.

Superintendent Reports

• Dr. Gregg Klinginsmith, superintendent, gave an update on the district's finances, Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP), the Annual Performance Report (APR) and on candidate filings. Jeff Schneider and Deanna Zwyers are the candidates for school board.

All superintendent reports can be found on Diligent. Here is a link.

Contracts and Agreements

• The district extended their agreement with the City of Warrenton for school resource officers and crossing guards through December 2024.

All contracts and agreements can be found on Diligent. Here is a link.

New Business

Minimum Wage Increase

The district approved a minimum wage for all employees to be \$12.30 per hour. Minimum wage in Missouri was increased to \$12.30 per hour on January 1. All employee who make less than \$12.30 will see their hourly rate increased to \$12.30.

Mowing Bids

The district approved Kroencke Landscaping to a three year mowing contract. The total cost is \$2,075 per mow in the first year.

High School Commons Floor Bids

The district approved removing the carpet in the high school commons and replacing the carpet with epoxy flooring in the areas where students eat. The carpet will remain in the auditorium section of the cafeteria. The total cost to replace the carpet and install epoxy flooring is \$46,600. The replacement will occur this summer.

All new business can be found on Diligent. Here is a link.

The next regular school board meeting is on February 8, 2024 at 7:00.

Here is a link to information on Prop R3, the no-tax-rate-increase bond issue on the April 2nd ballot. Prop R3 will build a new elementary school to expand early childhood opportunities and be prepared for growth.

Sincerely,

Gregg Klinginsmith Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools Warren County R-III School District